Kingstone and Thruxton Sep Newsletter No. 3 w.e. 26.09.2025 Kingstone Kingstone

We had a wonderful start to the week this week; parents and grandparents of our Year 1 children joined us at school for an afternoon of learning and fun. The children were so excited to welcome their grown-ups and the afternoon was enjoyed by everyone.

Our Young Hopeful children have also been busy this week supporting at lunchtimes and running a 'bring and share' initiative for fruit and vegetables that members of our school community have grown. It has been a bumper year for fruit yield this year and it was lovely to be able to share people's produce. The Young Hopeful children have impressed me already with their hard work and commitment - I know that they are going to have a brilliant year!

The classrooms have been a hive of activity, too. Year 2 have been working hard on their reading skills. The children have loved getting to use their new reading corner and have begun to use their brilliant reading skills for research purposes in their science lessons. The children in Year 4 have also loved using their cosy book corner which is full of inspiring and captivating books! There is time every day for the children to settle down and spend some quality time reading books. Year 4 have recently been reading quotes about reading and this is one of their favourites. George RR Machin said, "A reader lives a thousand lives before he dies...the man who never reads lives only one."

On Tuesday we had our new wall and stair wraps installed. They have really brightened up our foyer and hall area - we can't wait for you to see them when you next visit school. Finally, the Macmillan Coffee Morning today was a huge success, raising over £100 for a very worthy cause. Thank you so much for you support, either by sending your child with baked goods or attending the coffee morning

to join in the fun.

With best wishes for a wonderful weekend.

Amy Preece Head of School



<u>Reception</u> Alyx for being so brilliant at listening to instructions.

Rory for being such a fantastic role-model.

<u>Year 1 -</u> Theo for trying so hard to be a super sitter on the carpet this week and listening very carefully to instructions, ready to learn.

Dotty for being such a fabulous role model for her classmates with her kind behaviour and working so hard this week.

Year 2 - Eleanor for going above and beyond in her Maths work.

Phoebe for showing ready at all times and being a fantastic role model.

Year 3 - Layla for always working hard and trying her best.

Axel for always trying to make his friends laugh and smile.

Year 4 - Arthur for being such a thoughtful and imaginative writer, his work is a pleasure to mark.

Sam for being one of the most polite, thoughtful and hard-working pupils I have ever had the pleasure to

<u>Year 5 -</u> Theo for always trying his best and bringing such a positive attitude to all of his learning. **Lilly** for her kindness and care that makes our classroom a brighter, happier place to be .

<u>Year 6 -</u> Fae for working hard in her sentence stacking lessons showing some amazing ideas.

Joel for excellent leadership qualities.





☆









Head Lice Alert!

We are aware that we have a few cases of head lice in the school. Please can you be extra vigilant and check your child's hair and treat if necessary.

We kindly ask that all snacks brought in by children are healthy options. we encourage choices such as fresh fruit & vegetables

End of Day Arrangements

Please help us to keep all the children safe at the end of the day by ensuring they remain in your supervision, and not on the play equipment. We realise it is busy at collection, but appreciate your support with this.



The winners this week are....

Grace

Lanah



W--!-

Kacie

Class Trophy: Year 2





website: www.kingstone-thruxton.hereford.sch.uk

email: ktpsadmin@kingstoneacademy.co.uk